# **GLEN PARK JOINT BOARD MEETING FOR July 10, 2024**

Village Hall Conference Room

**IN ATTENDANCE:** Christina Bleckinger, P.J. Glauber, Annette Herrman, Amy Jackson Paul Krieter, Jennifer Licht, Angela Marinucci, Doug Richardson, Eileen Torre, Pete Warn **EXCUSED:** Frank Jaworski, Bob Krieter

#### **CALL TO ORDER**

- The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman Warn at 7:05PM
- Minutes of the June 12,2024 meeting of the Glen Park Joint Board were accepted and posted on the Village and Town websites.

#### **VICE CHAIRMAN COMMENTS**

- P.J. Glauber unanimously elected Chairman Glen Park Joint Board through 6/30/2027
- Pete Warn unanimously elected Vice Chairman Glen Park Joint Board through 6/30/2026
- Paul Krieter unanimously elected Budget Monitor Glen Park Joint Board through 6/30/2027
- Annette Herrman unanimously elected Secretary Glen Park Joint Board through 6/30/2026

"Thank you" to out-going Chairwoman Amy Jackson for her tireless service and leadership. Congratulations on your election to the Village Board.

# **BUDGET MONITORS REVIEW:**

- Revenue expense report was unavailable. Paul Krieter to follow up on the status.
   Village of Williamsville sent an invoice to the Town of Amherst for its contractual obligation.
- Emerald Ash Borer inoculation is available at a cost of \$300 per tree. 18 trees in Glen Park were identified as candidates for a total of \$5,400.00. Inoculations have been proved to be effective against this deadly infestation, and last approximately three years.

#### **LIAISON REPORTS:**

# TOWN: COUNCILWOMAN ANGELA MARINUCCI

 Reported that she submitted a request to the Town for a budget increase in 2025 to support the park and report on the results of the budget vote from the Town Board in the coming months.

# **VILLAGE: EILEEN TORRE**

- The bathroom is nearly complete. New doors yet to be installed, leach field yet to be dug.
- Village Board approved the plan as submitted to commission an artist to paint three benches. Prior to work commencing, the Village Board requests the artist's renderings for their final approval.
- Trustee Torre reported that DPW notified her that the upper level garden's sprinkler system is monitored and altered using "Hunter Node Bluetooth."

[NOTE: Subsequent investigation by P.J.Glauber and Trustee Torre revealed that the sprinklers come on three days a week at 3:00 AM.)

# **ITEMS DISCUSSED:**

- The upcoming "Glen Park Art Festival (July 27-28, 2024) will be the last festival without this Board's participation and involvement in planning. Paul Krieter will stay in touch with festival leaders and attend meetings with the goal of meeting the Glen Park's best interests.
- The "Glen Park Guidance Document was revisited. Board members and liaisons are encouraged to provide feedback on the document to the Secretary before September 1, 2024 so a new draft can be presented at the September Board meeting.

# **ADJOURNMENT:**

• The meeting adjourned at 8:12 PM.

The next Meeting is

Wednesday, August 14:2024 at 7:00 pm
in the Glen Park Pavilion
(Weather permitting)